
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The Ministry of Finance issued a Regulation No. 155 Year 2022 concerning Customs Provisions in the Export Sector. This regulation 
applies from January 1st, 2023. This regulation was made at the end of last year in the context of the government's efforts to provide 
legal certainty to improve customs control and services in the export sector through the simplification of procedures and system 
modernization. 
 
In this regulation, Exporters are required to notify the goods to be exported by submitting to the Loading Customs Office of the Export 
Customs Declaration Letter and filling out the Employee Performance Targets (Sasaran Kinerja Pegawai/SKP) Form with the condition; 
a. no later than 7 (seven) days prior to the estimated date of export; and 
b. no later than before the goods are entered into the Customs Area at the loading place 
 
If the Exporters cannot attend or process the procedure for export to the Custom office by themselves, they could give authorization to 
Customs Service Management Entrepreneur (Pengusaha Pengurusan Jasa Kepabeanan/PPJK) to proceed and should complete the 
following documents: 
a. business registration number; 
b. a letter of ownership or a lease contract and a plan for the location of the Consolidated warehouse and/or field; 
c. plan or layout showing the area and/or capacity (volume) as well as the boundaries of the Consolidated warehouse· and/or field; 
d. other business licenses required by other agencies; 
e. a stamped statement stating that they have kept bookkeeping; and 
f. customs expert certificate. 
 
In addition, Exporters must carry out the physical inspection of goods inside or outside the customs area and Exporters can select the 
Consolidator that has been approved by the Custom Office. 
 
Reference: 

 Ministry of Finance Regulation No. 155 Year 2022 
 
If you require the copy of this regulation, please do not hesitate to contact research@ibai.or.id  
Thank you for your attention and hope this information would be valuable for you. 
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